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THE CITY OF NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
NEW YORK, NY 10007

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: May 13, 2019
CONTACT: pressoffice@cityhall.nyc.gov, (212) 788-2958
 
STATEMENT FROM MAYOR BILL DE BLASIO ON 45-DAY EXTENSION FOR NYCHA CEO SEARCH

“HUD, SDNY and the City of New York have agreed to extend the timeframe for the search for a new NYCHA CEO by an additional 45 days. The three parties will continue working diligently to select the best candidate to lead NYCHA, while NYCHA staff and the monitor work vigorously to improve housing conditions at NYCHA properties.”
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